EDITOR'S NOTE

The 1979 Linear Accelerator Conference was held at Gurney's Inn, Montauk, New
York. Tt was the tenth meeting in this series and was distinctive in several ways.
It was the largest in number of participants (155 plus BNL visitors) and papers
presented. It inaugurated the use of Poster Sessions, with more than half of the
papers presented in this mode. It was the most international in scope, with accel-
erator scientists from the Peoples Republic of China attending for the first time.

The meetings were held over a period of five days, with a break at mid-week to
allow participants to visit Brookhaven National Laboratory. Each conference day
consisted of a 4-hour morning session of oral presentations, a 2-hour period after
lunch during which poster papers were displayed but not manned, followed by a 2-hour
period during which authors were present at the poster papers, and a post-dinner
evening session for oral presentations. This format seemed to work well and allowed
sufficient mid-day time for informal discussions.

These Proceedings form the record of the Conference. They consist of 91 tech-
nical papers plus the Welcoming Address and Conference Overview. Two of the papers
were contributed for "publication only" because the authors were unable to attend.

All of the remaining papers were given as invited papers, oral papers or poster
presentations. From the large number of abstracts submitted to the Program Committee,
it became clear that only a fraction could be chosen for oral presentation. The
decision was made to join the growing trend toward Poster Sessicns to provide an open
forum for discussion, rather than accept the papers for publication only. From com-
ments at the Conference, it seemed that the participants shared this view. An attempt
was made to record the discussions at the poster presentations, by requesting attendees
and authors to write a synopsis of their questions and answers; this proved to be a
total failure. Although the sessions were the scene of lively discussion, net a single
record was submitted for inclusion in the Proceedings. Perhaps in the future,some
clever individual will develop a means of documenting the often illuminating question-
ing that these sessions produce.

The papers are organized into eight sections; the order is not always the same as
at the Conference. This is because the poster papers were deliberately distributed
among the three sessions to provide topics of interest to all at each of the sessions.
For the Proceedings,these have been regrouped according to topic.

All papers were reviewed prior to printing. Changes were made to have the
papers conform to the specified format and to the recommendations of the "Style Manual"
of the American Institute of Physics. 1In cases in which an appreciable number of
changes were made, or retyping was necessary, the papers were returned for the authors'
approval. In no case was any attempt made to edit technical content.
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